150 N. Riverside Plaza, Suite 3000, Chicago, IL 60606 - (312) 819-1900

Anne M. Cooper

May 19, 2020 (312) 873-3606
(312) 276-4317 Direct Fax
. . acooper@polsinelli.com
Via Email Persep

Mr. Michael Constantino

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review
Board

525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: Annual Progress Report — Ophthalmology Surgery Center of Illinois
(Project. No. 18-047)

Dear Mr. Constantino:

Pursuant to Section 1130.760 of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
(“HFSRB”) rules, I am writing on behalf of Ophthalmology Surgery Center of Illinois (“OSCI”)
to submit the annual progress report for Ophthalmology Surgery Center of Illinois (Project No.
18-047). As you are aware, on April 30, 2019, HFSRB approved OSCI’s certificate of need
application for the establishment of Ophthalmology Surgery Center of Illinois (the “Project”).
Pursuant to Section 1130.760, OSCI submits the following information regarding the progress of
Project Permit #18-047.

The Project is obligated and construction is complete. OSCI submitted its ambulatory
surgical treatment center license application to IDPH and is currently awaiting IDPH to survey
and license the ambulatory surgical treatment center. Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic,
IDPH licensing surveys have been delayed, and OSCI has been advised it may be several months
before OSCI can be surveyed and licensed.

To date, the Permit Holders have incurred $3,491,497 in project costs.

The anticipated completion date is dependent on IDPH survey and licensure of OSCI. In
order to ensure sufficient time for licensure, OSCI will file a permit renewal request to extend
the project completion date to June 30, 2021.
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If you need any additional information or have any questions regarding the status of the
project, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

&km%ww

Anne M. Cooper
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